

## St Olave's PA Meeting

### Minutes of Meeting held on 18 November 2015

<p><b>Attendees:</b></p> <p>Dinta Madlani                      Chair Debbie Hills                        Vice Chair Amit Singh                          Treasurer Tiffany Barradell Moneesha Bhargava Deepali Choudhary Meenakshi Deshmukh Saurabh Deshmukh Jennifer Franks Ana Hughes Sue Isaac Lakshmi Kandala Lin Limbrey Gauri Mehra Joshina Mehta Rachael Peek Irina Richardson Jackie Roberts Seema Singh Wendy Smith Shubhra Tripathi Shelly Tse Jim Ward Nick White Ravi Savur                          Secretary</p> <p><b>Apologies:</b></p> <p>Catherine Fleet Narinder Gill Marianne March-Nealon Esmat Pourjam Sunita Sahu Kim Whitelaw</p>	
--	--

Minutes of Previous Meeting of the Committee on 21 Sep 2015 were approved with corrections: Catherine had provided apologies and Nick was not a lead on the Mock Tests.

<b>Items Discussed</b>	<b>Actions</b>
<p><b>Follow Up Items from Previous Minutes</b></p> <p>1. There were no follow-up items other than the corrections to the Minutes above.</p>	

<b>Items Discussed</b>	<b>Actions</b>
<p><b>Updates</b></p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Treasurer's Update           <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>a. A total of £52,000 has been paid to the school during the previous year</li> </ol> </li> <li>2. C.R.Y.           <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>a. The event went off well though we may benefit from having Paul Daniels in to promote the event, perhaps at the Y12 induction evening when parents may be persuaded to sign up their children.</li> <li>b. We need to check whether we can schedule it for a Saturday after half-term</li> </ol> </li> <li>3. Year 7 Quiz           <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>a. We would have benefitted from fewer question rounds to allow for more socialising between parents.</li> <li>b. Also, some questions were particularly difficult so the boys tended to stop paying attention.</li> <li>c. Having questions displayed on screen would save time as we could avoid repeating them</li> <li>d. Larger groups at tables would allow people to meet more parents</li> </ol> </li> <li>4. Lost Property           <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>a. We made £702.25 from the sale on October 3 (though have to pay DSU £129 for the uniform we sold) so have net profit of £573.25.</li> <li>b. The next sale will be on December 5</li> <li>c. Old kit is going to Zambia in February</li> </ol> </li> <li>5. Spring Ball           <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>a. Invitations will be sent as soon as sQuid is set up.</li> </ol> </li> </ol>	<p>Jennifer to contact CRY</p> <p>To let Mr Budds know these suggestions before the next quiz.</p> <p>Ravi and Lin to coordinate</p>
<b>Next Meeting</b>	Thu 21 January 2016 7.45 pm.